

Public Works Department 700 A. Wilmeth Road McKinney, Texas 75069 www.collincountytx.gov 972-548-3700 (Phone) 972-548-3754 (Fax)

Date:

August 19, 2021

To:

Commissioners Court

From:

Jon Kleinheksel

Re:

Corps of Engineers Donation – Information Only

The Army Corps of Engineers has offered to donate approximately 1.5 miles of recently decommissioned guardrail hardware to the County. This donation bears no cost to the County other than transporting the hardware to a County stockpile. This transaction represents a favorable opportunity to increase our spare guardrail supplies and install guardrails on additional roads if necessary.

Should you require additional information, please contact me and I will respond accordingly.